

May 22, 1995

Mr. Bob Berquist Lakefront Enterprises, Inc. 10 West Birch Road P.O. Box 462 Norfolk, MA 02056

Re: Disposal of Enviro-Bond 403

Dear Bob,

I have reviewed the Department of Environmental Protection letter from Mr. Nicholas Child regarding disposal of polymerized Enviro-Bond 403 and all relevant information provided on your behalf with the expectation of approval for disposal Wheelabrator Millbury Inc. As you know the facility can process this material from a technological standpoint in a environmental safe manner. From a regulatory standpoint, in particular 310 CMR 30.000, we have to ensure that no hazardous wastes be accepted at the facility. I will gladly review any profiled wastestream source prior to rendering a decision based on the acceptability into the facility on a case by case scenario. Due to aspects of our business however, no 21E type waste will be allowed into the facility without prior DEP approval and the facility is in agreement as to the source of it's generation.

From a facility generator perspective, I would request that the following information be forwarded to my attention prior to acceptance for disposal:

- 1. Name of facility generating the waste.
- 2. Name and phone number of technical contact at the facility.
- 3. Material safety data sheets (MSDS) of the petroleum virgin products that are polymerized by Enviro-Bond 403.
- Supporting analytical data if warranted ex.) TCLP metals, organics etc.
- 5. The designated hauler(s) who will transport the material to Wheelabrator Millbury Inc.

Please note that the hauler or your company must sign a contract letter agreement should the material be acceptable. I realize that this may be burdensome in conducting business, but is the requirements in protecting the company of any environmental liabilities. Should you have any questions regarding this matter, please feel free to contact me at your convenience.

Sincerely,

Stephen Sibinich

Director, EH&S Compliance

cc: File 2.2.4.4

P.O. Box 740

331 Southwest Cutoff

Millbury, MA 01527 Tel. 508-791-8900

Fax. 508-752-5483